
 

 
 

KENSINGTON FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT 
 
DATE: November 20, 2024 

TO: Board of Directors 

RE: Public Safety Building Project Update 

   SUBMITTED BY: Mary Morris-Mayorga, General Manager 
 

 

Recommended Action 

For information only, no action is requested at this time. 
  
Background 

AT&T installed a new AT&T Phone for Business Advanced (APBA) device which resolved the 
communications speed and connectivity phone and internet issues so successfully connected 
phone lines for the fire alarm monitoring system that is now live.  The elevator phone line is 
functioning, has been programmed to ring fire dispatch, and has been tested.  A final inspection of 
the elevator will be completed before being cleared for operation.  The fiber internet line is operating 
and the internet switch and extenders in the building have been installed. 
 
With the internet in place, the team (Tim Barry, El Cerrito – Kevin Ma, Kevin Janes, Jose Castrejon, 
Eric Ng) is now working with Contra Costa County, Department of Information Technology (DOIT) 
on the transfer of communication systems from the temp station to the building.  We met last week 
to review what is needed and DOIT is developing the plan and timeline for completion. 
 
The furniture order we have been reporting on which was developed according to plans and 
coordinated with fire staff to ensure space use needs were met, has been delivered.  The upstairs 
dorms, living space, and offices are complete.  Downstairs, the administrative space has three 
movable sit/stand desks which are planned for the General Manager, Executive Assistant/Board 
Clerk, and accounting team member.  The meeting space is flexible use with moveable tables for 
department operations meetings, emergency command, or committee meetings (Finance and 
perhaps Emergency Preparednesss); stacking/storable desks for classroom style required training. 
 
Fiscal Impact 

An update on the project budget versus expended is included below, including change orders.  

 

 


